Summit Hill Borough Council May 12, 2016, 7:00 p.m. Borough Hall

A special meeting of the Summit Hill Borough Council was held at the above time and place with President Michael Kokinda presiding.

<u>Roll Call</u> – President Mike Kokinda, Vice President John O'Gurek, Karen Ruzicka, Bill Chapman and David Wargo were all in attendance. Greg Kosciolek, William O'Gurek, Solicitor Michael Greek and Mayor Paul McArdle were absent.

Floor - Nothing at this time

New Business

1. Part-Time Police – Mike Kokinda said they received two applications for the part-time police position that they had advertised. The applicants are Peter Hamati-Attieh and Dinu Dermargosian. Motion was made by David Wargo and second by Bill Chapman to hire Peter Hamati-Attieh and Dinu Dermargosian as part-time police officers for the Summit Hill Police Department. Motion was opened to the floor for comment; none made. Motion carried unanimously by Council.

Motion was made by John O'Gurek and second by Karen Ruzicka to adjourn at 7:03 p.m. until the next regular scheduled meeting of the Summit Hill Borough on May 23, 2016. Motion was opened to the floor for comment; none made. Motion carried unanimously by Council.

Mike Kokinda

Council President

Kira Steber

Secretary/Treasurer